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Last night Andy told us all that the season was winding down and we had to start prioritizing our loci and excavating those which are the most important.  With that in mind, I focused on all of the cobbled surface areas in my trench today.

Two workmen began excavating the cobbled surface area L7029 to see how far East and South it extended.  In removing the layer of fill L7020, they found a grindstone that was given KT# 7191.   They took down 10-15 cms. in elevation and the current dimensions of this locus are 2x2.5 meters.  After this small area of cobbles, they seem to taper off.  So, we closed L7020 in the area between surface L7029 and the 2x2 window and opened this fill area as L7031.

Two other workmen concentrated their efforts in L7014.  There is a slight disruption in the continuity of the pebbled/cobbled surface in the southwest corner, but it picks up again before it hits the baulk.  The dimensions of this locus also changed today and it is now currently a 3x2 meter area in the southwest corner.

One workman focused on taking down the elevation in fill L7015 in an attempt to connect surfaces L7010 and L7030.  Unfortunately these surfaces do not seem to connect, although some cobbles from L7010 seem to continue towards the southwest.

I worked on L7024 in an attempt to articulate the surface and see if it was associated with surface L7030 in any way.  L7024 has a perpendicular aspect to L7030, but the cobbles discontinue about 10 cms before actually connecting with L7030.  However, there is still a little more work to be done before we come to a final verdict!

We took some of the elevation down in L7020 in the southeast corner around burial L7028.  (We may not excavate L7028 this year due to lack of time.)  Cengis worked on an area North of L7014 that has a different reddish tint.  (mentioned before in journal 8/4/2001).  Andy thinks it may be a wall whereas Cengis thinks it is an oven.  We flattened the area and tomorrow we are going to spray and try to better determine its nature.

The last thing to address is L7006.  Amy finished extracting the skeleton and we closed L7006 .  She will go into greater detail about the burial and the process of extraction.

(AS)  Today we finished excavation the skeleton in F7.  The bones were very fragile and very few came out complete.  Several ribs from the left side came out with vertebrae rather than separately because they would not separate without breaking.

